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Lunch 
Served 11AM-12:30 
PM Daily.  
Cost: $3.00  or $3.50 

M E N U :  

Mon 1/8 
Chicken Fried  
 Chicken  
Tue1/9  
Soup & Sandwich  
Wed 1/10 
Beef Tips & Noodles 
Thu 1/11 
Open Faced Turkey   
 Sandwich 
Fri 1/12 
Catfish  
 
Mon 1/15 
Hamburgers & FF 
Tue 1/16 
Kenda’s Chicken &   
 Dumplings 
Wed 1/17 
Brisket Plate  
Thu 1/18 
Beef Stew 
Fri 1/19 
Chicken Salad  
 Sandwich  
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College Connection  
As the semester starts getting busy with homework and tests, Ozarka hopes students will take advantage of 
the many services and activities available.  There are student clubs and organizations that meet every week.  
If students are taking classes in Ash Flat and Mountain View, clubs meet in the interactive video rooms so all 
can participate.  Days and times can always be found in this newsletter in the “Around Campus” section or 
on the new campus calendar that is available at ozarka.edu or watch the announcements section of 
my.ozarka.edu.    
 
Many free services are available for students through Trio/Student Support Services.  Students who have not 
applied should contact Trio directly for eligibility requirements and an application.  Their offices are located 
in the Miller Building, next to the learning lab, as well as being on the off campus sites in Ash Flat and Moun-
tain View one or two days per week.   
 
For students enrolled in a technical program, such as LPN, Automotive, Culinary, Business, etc., the Perkins 
Grant offers free tutoring. Contact Nikole Thornton at 368-2045 or visit with her in the Miller building, 
Room #117 and she can assist with scheduling a tutor.   
    
For students on any financial aid, those checks will not be available for at least a couple of weeks.  In order 
for the Finance department to get aid money ready quicker, please check your my.ozarka account instead of 
calling their office.  When your check is ready you will have a message.  Students at Ash Flat and Mountain 
View may request checks be sent to their respective campus.  The Finance Department appreciates your 
patience and consideration. 
 
Students interested in work study, may check the bulletin board outside of the Financial Aid offices for avail-
able positions.   

Around Campus 
♦ Collegiate Ministry Meetings 

are Tuesdays and Wednesdays at 
11:00 a.m., in the Dining Hall.                     

♦ PBL Meeting Thursday Jan. 11  
11:00 AM Hall Bldg. H113 Meet in 
Ash Flat or Mtn. View through 
Interactive Video.  

♦ Lyon College Representative 
Jan. 11, 11:30 AM Small Dining 
Room, Admin Bldg. 

♦ Online Orientation January 
11th @ 3:30 PM in Lecture Hall 

♦ Making It Count Jan 16th             
Auditorium (see page 2 for more 
info.) 

 
CHECK THE NEW ONLINE 
CAMPUS CALENDAR FOR  

MORE UPCOMING EVENTS 

Two automotive students from Ozarka College who are completing 
degree in Automotive Service Technology and will be eligible to 
graduate in May of 2007, recently took an end-of-program test ad-
ministered by the National Automotive Technicians Education Foun-
dation (NATEF).   
 
According to automotive service technology instructor Larry Wilkes, 
there are eight areas that students are tested over in the NATEF 
exam.  Those areas include Suspension and Steering, Brakes, Electri-
cal/Electronic Systems, Engine Performance, Engine Repair, Auto-
matic Transmission and Transaxle, Manual Drive Train and Axles, and 
Heating and Air Conditioning.  The eight areas parallel those offered 
for Automotive Service Excellence (ASE) certification.   
 
Kyle Yancey of Wideman, scored above the national average on all 
eight sections and Chris Smith of Camp, scored above the national 
average on seven of the eight areas.   
 
For more information about the program at Ozarka College, contact 
Larry Wilkes at 870-368-7371 or 800-821-4335. 

Automotive Students Excel on National Examination  
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Cooper, Levi Taylor, Cody 
Moser; 3rd – Joe Russell, David 
Cantrell, Rocky Morgan, Jesse 
Whitmire. 
    Second Flight winners were:  
1st – Danny Moser, Connie 
Moser, Jake Moser, Carroll 
Manry; 2nd – Dusty Johnston, 
Mike DeLong, Chaney Cole-
man, Scott Pinkston; 3rd – 
Dennis Wilson, Elaine Wilson, 
Clay Moser, Linda Moser.  
    Individual hole contest win-
ners included Daniel Taylor, 
Abby Cooper, and David 
Cantrell.  Mike Cone won the 
cash prize in the putting con-
test. 
    Event sponsors for the 
tournament were Centurytel 
and former board member, 
Gwenn Lea of Horseshoe 
Bend.  Other tournament 
sponsors included: Automo-

tive Unlimited; Bank of Salem; 
Brad Wheelis, DDS; Bradley Sipe, 
Attorney at Law; Campbell’s 
Auto Sales; Clark Services; Dil-
lard-Fowlkes Motor Company; 
Eddie’s Family Funeral Home; Eric 
Bray, Attorney at Law; Hatfield 
Ready Mix, Howard Funeral 
Home; J & R Supply; Inkspot; John 
Teague Sales; Matthew Dellinger, 
Attorney at Law; NAEC; North 
Central Insurance; Oral Hender-
son; Ozark Wireless-Alltel; Qual-
ity Floor Coverings; Sharp Realty; 
Skeeter’s; Sonya Wiles Dental 
Clinic; State Farm Insurance, Fred 
Lamb, Agent; Unique Business 
Forms and Systems, Inc.; and 
Zook’s Possum Trot.  

    October 7th, was the 
Ozarka College Foundation 
annual fall golf tournament.  
Twenty-five teams of golfers 
assembled at Coopers Hawk 
Golf Club in Melbourne to 
play an 18-hole scramble with 
proceeds benefiting the 
Ozarka Foundation.  Again this 
year, First National Banking 
Company served as corporate 
sponsor for the event.  
    The Championship Flight 
winners were:  1st – Skeeter 
Beene, Eric Harris, Tommy 
Duncan, Matt Haley; 2nd – Tim 
Dockins, Jesse Dockins, Rick 
Fowler, John Shelton, 3rd – Ben 
Cooper, Joe Cooper, Doyle 
Cooper, Daniel Taylor. 
    First Flight winners were: 1st 
– Ron Patterson, Jimmy Jones, 
Kevin Patterson, Larry Dun-
can; 2nd – Nick Davidson, Sam 

First Annual Fall Festival Proved Fun for All  

The Ozarka College Student Services Department hosted the first annual Fall Festival in Melbourne 
on October 12th.  Many departments, programs and student organizations were involved in the 
event which included food, fun, and games for children of all ages.  Director for Student Support 
Services, Deltha Shell, took the lead of organizing this successful event. 
 
The Fall Festival took place in front of the John E. Miller Education Complex.  There was also a bake 
sale in the culinary arts department.  Some of the student organizations were able to utilize this 
event as a fundraiser for their clubs, but many of the activities were free.  The  Student Services 
provided hot dogs, popcorn, and sodas at no charge.  They also had a bean bag toss, duck pond and 
water gun shoot contest, as well as a t-shirt giveaway.   
 
Other games at the Fall festival included a dart throw by student council, an obstacle course by the 
Paul Miller Fitness Center, Karaoke by the Adult Education and Advancement, golf putting by infor-
mation systems, cupcake walk by the kids academy, grab bags by PTK, beanie babies and free throw 
shoot by PBL, and the popular Jail and Bail by the nursing students.  Nursing had scheduled a dunk-
ing booth, but opted for hot chocolate sales after the weather turned chilly.   
 
Vice President for Student Services, Ron Helm expressed his appreciation to everyone who was 
involved with the Fall Festival.  “Along with Deltha Shell, there were many people responsible for 
organizing and carrying out this fun event and we are grateful for their hard work.  This was the first 
time Ozarka College has held a Fall Festival and although we were not certain how it would turn 
out, we were extremely pleased with the attendance.  It is estimated that more than 200 came out 
for the festivities and we will look forward to doing this again next year.”   

Championship Team 

Tuesday, 

January 16th 

for Junior and 

Senior High 

Students  

Millers Endow Scholarship 

“Making It Count” Presentation  
Ozarka College has sched-
uled “Making Your College 
Search Count” and “Making 
Your College and Career 
Count,” both subsidiaries 
of Monster, for area high 
school juniors and seniors.  
The one-hour presenta-
tions will be delivered on 
Tuesday, January 16 to jun-
ior high school students at 
9:00 a.m. and to senior 
students at 10:00 a.m. at 
Ozarka College in Mel-
bourne. 
 
These presentations pro-
vide students with crucial 
information on how to con-

duct effective college 
searches, what they need 
to do to apply, and what 
they need to accomplish 
during high school to maxi-
mize their opportunities for 
future success.  Important 
issues such as time manage-
ment, effective study skills, 
choosing career paths, and 
selecting colleges will be 
addressed. 
 
“Graduation from high 
school is a key transition 
period in a student’s life,” 
said Making It Count Vice 
President, J.R. Cifani.  “Our 
goal is to provide and rein-

force the positive messages 
counselors and teachers 
are giving to their students 
during this crucial time and 
help students understand 
that anyone can be success-
ful if they choose to be.” 
 
Key content and supporting 
materials for the “Making 
Your College Search 
Count” and “Making Col-
lege and Career Count” 
can be found online at 
www.makingitcount.com. 
The website offers a wide 
variety of tools and re-
sources for current and 
future high school students. 
 

Senator Paul and Treva Miller (pictured with President Dusty 
Johnston, far right and Suellen Davidson, far left from Ozarka 
College) recently donated $10,000 to establish an endowed 
scholarship at Ozarka College. Mr. and Mrs. Miller are long-
time supporters of education in North Central Arkansas and 
during his time as Senator, Miller has provided consistent leg-
islative support to Ozarka College.  Supporters of Senator 
Miller are encouraged to contribute to the endowment so that 
additional scholarships can be awarded each year.  For more 
details, contact Davidson at 870-368-7371. 

LOW-COST SPAY/NEUTER CLINIC 
ICARE will host the mobile unit, Arkansans for Animals, with Joanna McManus, DVM 
on January 23, 24, & 25 at Melbourne.  Besides the health issues, altering your pet will 
make its life and your own much easier.  Please contact ICARE at 870-368-5000 to 
make an appointment.  There is a $10 deposit for each animal which must be paid in 
advance.  Clinics fill rapidly so please call and schedule your pet as soon as possible.   
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Ozarka College is one of 72 recipients of a grant program sponsored by the National 
Endowment for the Arts (NEA).  The Big Read program is a new national program by 
the NEA, in partnership with the Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS) and 
Arts Midwest, that encourages literary reading by asking communities to come to-
gether to read and discuss one book. The organizations selected to participate in the 
Big Read will receive grants ranging from $5,000 to $40,000 to promote and carry out 
month-long, community-based programs.  
 
The proposal submitted by Ozarka College included the book:  The Grapes of Wrath, 
with many activities planned by the grant committee in Ozarka’s four-county service 
area including Fulton, Izard, Sharp and Stone Counties: 
 

• BIG Month of Reading in January & February: 
The following libraries will participate by having The Grapes of Wrath available to read, Reader’s 
Guides and bookmarks.  Those with dates will host a discussion: 

Melbourne Public Library  
Horseshoe Bend Branch Library Tuesday, February 13, 2 PM  
Calico Rock Public Library           Thursday February 22, 1 PM  
Viola Branch Library   
Fulton County Library  
Mammoth Spring Branch Library 
B. Moore/Stone County Library      Friday, February 16, 2 pm  
Williford Branch Library                Saturday, February 24, noon  
Sharp County Library   
Cave City Branch Library   
Evening Shade Library    Friday, February 23, noon 

 
• BIG Events with guest speaker appearance by Nancy Steinbeck to read and discuss The 

Other Side of Eden.   
 10AM Tuesday, February 6th Ozarka College Mountain View 
 1PM Tuesday, February 6th Ozarka College Melbourne  
 10AM Thursday, February 8th Salem High School  
 1PM Thursday, February 8th Ozarka College Ash Flat  
 
• BIG Discussion held at Ozarka College on Friday, February 23 

from 9-10AM (tentatively) A reenactment of a scene from the movie 
by Judy Cannady and Dan Lindsey.   

      David Kipen, Director of Literature Division of NEA will discuss the 
book and the Big Read 
 
• BIG Eat and Fashion Show Ozarka cafeteria hosting a menu of 

thrifty fare while diners watch a Fashion Show on Wednesday, Febru-
ary 28th from 11AM-12:30PM. 

 
 
Keep informed by READING the local newspaper, the Campus Connection, or 
Ozarka website for more on this event.   

 Big Read Grant Activities of Interest  

Author, John Steinbeck  
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www.ozarka.edu 

With the help of a secret net-
work of like-minded heroes 
known as the Underground Rail-
road, she made nineteen daring 
voyages into the dangerous South 
to lead others to freedom. This is 
the story of a true American 
hero. 
 
The performance will last ap-
proximately an hour with a talk 
back session scheduled after-
wards for those wanting to par-
ticipate. Home school groups, 
private and public schools are 
invited to attend this event.  Tick-
ets may be purchased at the 

The Ozarka College Drama Club 
will present the Arkansas Arts 
Center’s  of “Harriet Tubman: 
The Underground Railroad” on 
Wednesday, January 24, 2007 in 
the John E. Miller Auditorium on 
the Melbourne campus of Ozarka 
College.   The production is at 
10:00 AM.  Tickets for the show 
are $2.00, with free admission to 
teachers and bus drivers. 
 
This new play celebrates the 
courage and commitment of Har-
riet Tubman. A runaway slave 
herself, she dedicated her life to 
helping other slaves find freedom. 

door, but reservations should be 
made in advance by contacting 
Cannady at 870-368-2073, toll 
free, 800-821-4335, or email jcan-
nady@ozarka.edu. 

 

Drama Club Production:  
Harriet Tubman: The Underground Railroad  

Photo Credit: "Portrait of Harriet 
Tubman." Courtesy of the Moorland-
Spingarn Research Center, Howard 
University.  


